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Media Contact: Angela Green-Sherrod     Date: September 29, 2023 

 
UPDATE ON CYPRESS POINT ROAD HOME INVASION/ATTEMPTED MURDER 

 
The Leon County Sheriff's Office Violent Crimes unit detectives have made a significant development in 
the ongoing investigation into the home invasion that occurred in the 4600 block of Cypress Point Road 
on September 25th.  

Following a thorough investigation, involving the examination of physical evidence and interviews with 
witnesses, VCU detectives have identified the suspect in this case as 25-year-old John'Darious Wright. 
Wright is the same suspect who was arrested and charged in a Tallahassee Police Officer-involved 
shooting that took place on the same night on Sand Piper Street.  

Wright currently remains in custody at the Leon County Detention Facility. He has been charged with 
two counts of Attempted Murder, one count of Burglary of a Residence with Battery, and one count of 
Possession of a Firearm by a Convicted Felon.  

This investigation is still active and ongoing. The Leon County Sheriff's Office continues to work closely 
with other agencies to pursue leads and gather evidence related to this case. 

Anyone with information about this case is encouraged to contact LCSO’s Violent Crimes Unit at (850) 
606-3300. Anonymous tipsters can also contact Big Bend Crime Stoppers at (850) 574 – TIPS (8477) and 
may be eligible for a cash reward of up to $5,000 dollars if their information leads to an arrest.  

NAME: John’Darious Wright 
DOB: 11/03/1997 
CHARGES: 

• Two counts of Attempted Murder 
• One count of Burglary of a Residence w/Battery 
• One count of Possession of a Firearm by a Convicted Felon 

 

  

http://www.leoncountyso.com/
mailto:na@leoncountyfl.gov

